Kingsleigh Newsletter

Thank you to everyone who came to Parents Evening; I hope that you found it useful and went home bursting with pride about your child's achievements.

If you missed it you can still contact your child's teacher or the office on 01202 528893 and we will make arrangements for you.

Scooters and Bikes

Can you please ensure that once your child has entered the school gates that they get off their scooters or bikes and wheel them to class? We have had many people being injured, and one child seriously. We do not want to have to ban scooters from the premises.

Wind In The Willows

We are hosting a live play on Tuesday 28th November, entitled Wind In The Willows. This will be free and is for all our pupils from Year 1—6. Our sincerest thanks to the PTA for paying for this brilliant event.

Christmas Fayre

Our Christmas Fayre is on Friday 1st December starting at 2.30pm and running until 5.30pm. There will be a lot of stalls, some run by our pupils, and our choir will be performing also!

Carol Concert

Congratulations to our school choir who sang their hearts out at the Pavilion Theatre. The event was a great success, and the choir were a credit to our school.

Christmas Non Uniform Day

On Monday 11th December, pupils will be invited to come to school in (Christmassy) non uniform. This is a chance for them to wear a Christmas jumper, Rudolph antlers or their Santa onesie. A donation of 50p or so will go to the PTA. Also on Monday 11th we will be visited by a special guest and it will be Christmas lunch as well!!!

Christmas Lunch Reminder

As mentioned above, on Monday 11th December we will be hosting our Christmas Lunch.

Reception to year 2, lunches are automatic.

Years 3-6 lunches need to be booked and paid for (£2.20), unless you receive FSM in which case they will also be automatic. All bookings can be made on Wisepay (over £5.00) or via the office. All bookings must be in by 9am on Monday 4th December.

Christmas on the Green

Saturday 25th Nov 12pm-5pm on Kinson green. Carols, local crafts and food stalls. Father Christmas there too!

Hot School Meals

Next week you will be receiving the hot school meals menu and order form. Please place your meal orders through Wisepay and make sure ALL orders are returned by 9am on Monday 11th December or meals will not be ordered for the for the first week of term. Please also keep the menu element as it will be needed for orders up until Easter.



You can find 'Kingsleigh Primary school' on:





CONGRATULATIONS

The following pupils have received these awards:

POT OF GOLD

Alex Luiz

Ami

Lilly

Sienna

Cody Beth

Enzo

Lottie

Max

Jude

Naman

Milo

Giovanni

Luca

Ari-Ella

Charlie

Rising Star Award

Emma

Holly

Lauren

Jakub

Lexie

Luke Maddison

Rhiannon

Dates For The Diary	
---------------------	--

	<u>Dates 10</u>	<u>i The Dtary</u>
House Decorations Day	-	Friday 24th November 9.10-10.30am House bases
Wind in the Willows play	-	Tuesday 28th November 1.30 3.00 Yrs 1-6 Big Hall
Christmas Fayre	-	Friday 1st December-1.30—5.30pm
Lighting Trees	-	Friday 1st December 9.10am Assembly
Pre School Christmas Show	-	Tuesday 5th December (2.00 for 2.15pm start)
Reception Craft Morning	-	Thursday 7th December
Year 6 Assembly	-	Friday 8th December (9.00 for 9.10am)
Non uniform day (Christmas theme)	-	Monday 11th December
Santa in school	-	Monday 11th December
Christmas lunch	-	Monday 11th December
Yr 1 performance (2.00 for 2.15pm start)	-	Monday 11th December
Yr 2 performance (9.15 for 9.30am start)	-	Tuesday 12th December
Yr 1 performance (2.00 for 2.15pm start)	-	Tuesday 12th December
Yr 1 performance (9.15 for 9.30am start)	-	Wednesday 13th December
Yr 2 performance (2.00 for 2.15pm start)	-	Wednesday 13th December
KS2 Christmas Concert - parents invited	-	Thursday 14th December 2.15pm big hall
School finishes at 1.15pm	-	Friday 15th December

Term Dates 2017-2018

Autumn Term 2017 Monday 4th September to Friday 15th December 2017 Half term: Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October 2017

> <u>Staff Inset Days:</u> Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September

Spring Term 2018 Tuesday 2nd January to Thursday 29th March 2018 Half Term: Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February 2018

> Staff Inset Days: Tuesday 2nd January 2018 Monday 19th February 2018 (Trust INSET day)

Summer Term 2018 Monday 16th April to Friday 20th July 2018 Half Term: Monday 28th May to Friday 1st June 2018

> <u>Staff Inset Days</u>: Monday 16th April 2018 Tuesday 4th June 2018

Useful Telephone Numbers

Children's Information Services—01202 456222 Citizens Advice Bureau—0844 4994105 National Domestic Violence Helpline—0808 2000247 Police (non emergency) - 101

Bournemouth Police - 01202 222222 NHS Direct—111 Parentline—08088002222 Samaritans—08457 909090



Building a Better Bournemouth

Consultation on School Admission Arrangements for 2019-20

PUBLIC CONSULTATION

03 November 2017 – 15 December 2017

Proposed admission arrangements are available on each school's $w \ e \ b \ s \ i \ t \ e \ a \ s \ w \ e \ l \ l \ a \ s$ www.bournemouth.gov.uk/Admissions2019consultation

Paper copies will also be available via the Children's Information Service, located within the Customer Contact Centre on St Stephen's Road, Bournemouth.

Please be aware that some schools may consult separately. For more information please contact Carly Williams on 01202 456197 or carly.williams@bournemouth.gov.uk

Members of the public can submit comments or objections directly to the school(s) or by e-mail to

<u>carly.williams@bournemouth.gov.uk</u>. Any comments sent to the Local Authority will be forwarded to the relevant school.



Bournemouth Residents

Is your child due to start school (Reception Class) or transfer to junior school in September 2018?

Reception Class

(child's date of birth between 1 September 2013 and 31 August 2014)

Junior School (Year 3)

(child's date of birth between 1 September 2010 to 31 August 2011)

APPLY FOR A SCHOOL PLACE AT https://enrol.bournemouth.gov.uk

THE CLOSING DATE FOR APPLICATIONS IS **15 January 2018**

For more information visit www.bournemouth.gov.uk or telephone the Children's Information Service on 01202 456223 or visit us at the Town Hall (St Stephen's Road entrance)

APPLICATIONS CAN BE MADE FROM 1 SEPTEMBER 2017